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August 29, 2022  

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  

Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
P.O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102  
 
RE:   The Empire District Gas Company d/b/a Liberty  

Case No. GR-2021-0320 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff:  

On July 7, 2022, The Empire District Gas Company d/b/a Liberty (“EDG” or the 
“Company”) submitted certain tariff sheets consisting of revised and original rate schedules to 
comply with the Commission’s Report and Order issued June 23, 2022, effective July 3, 2022. 
There were substitute and additional compliance tariff actions following the initial submission, and 
all tariff sheets are now in effect. 

At this time, EDG is submitting revisions for its weather normalization adjustment rider 
(“WNAR”) tariff sheets: 2nd Revised Sheet 66; 3rd Revised Sheet 67; 3rd Revised Sheet 68; and 3rd 
Revised Sheet 69. The proposed revisions are minor language changes to conform the tariff sheets 
to the Commission-approved settlement. The errors were discovered as the Company was 
preparing its upcoming, first WNAR filing for EDG. Redlined sheets are being provided to the 
parties. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns, and please bring this 
tariff submission to the attention of the Commissioners and the appropriate Commission personnel.  

Sincerely, 
 

Diana Carter  


